
More recent evidence suggests that the
problem is no longer episodic but con-
stant. As such, hospitals have effectively
curtailed their ability to deliver emer-
gency services to meet cost-contain-
ment goals. Hospitals now have an
obligation to advise the public and the
provincial authorities of the actual level
of service that they can provide.
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[The author of the review article
responds:]

In his response to my article,1 Daniel
Kollek has identified the essential le-

gal issue with which we are now faced:
whether it is reasonable and ethical to
hold a physician (or hospital) liable in
negligence for failing to treat or for in-
adequately treating an individual in
need of emergency care due to patient
overcrowding, lack of personnel or
equipment, or both. By the “reasonable
person” standard, the answer may be
“no”; however, it remains to be seen
what the judicial response will be.  

Since the Fleuelling case,2,3 a second
action has commenced in Ontario re-
lating to the issue of emergency de-
partment overcrowding. In the
Mitchell case,4 a  girl of 10 months died
after a 5-hour wait in a hospital emer-
gency department. The family has
commenced an action against the hos-
pital and the emergency department
staff. In a separate action against the
Government of Ontario, the family al-

leges that negligent actions and deci-
sion-making by servants of the govern-
ment, including decisions to reduce
health care funding, contributed to the
overcrowding and the resultant delay
in treatment. The Ontario government
failed on a recent motion to strike out
the statement of claim as disclosing no
reasonable cause of action, and the liti-
gation can proceed.4

Kollek has identified an obligation
on the part of hospitals to advise the
public and the government of the actual
levels of emergency services that they
can provide. Such disclosure may serve
to emphasize the severity of the health
care situation and may reduce public
reliance on the services provided by
emergency departments and staff. Al-
though the court has identified a duty
for hospitals to advise the public of
emergency department closures and re-
ductions in staffing, I would hesitate to
conclude that a declaration by a hospi-
tal that it is no longer performing up to
the accepted standard of care would
protect it and its staff from legal ramifi-
cations, especially considering the re-
cent trend in litigation. 
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Decriminalizing nonmedical
drug use

Robert Remis’ commentary1 ques-
tions the potential effectiveness of

safe injection sites for secondary pre-
vention because of the chaotic lives of
many injection drug users. But Remis
fails to mention that much of that chaos

comes from users’ struggles to obtain
money to pay for their drugs and evade
criminal prosecution.

As a family doctor with a longstand-
ing interest in HIV, my practice has in
recent years increasingly come to en-
compass hepatitis C, injection and
other drug use, prescription drug abuse,
harm reduction, Aboriginal and mental
health, advocacy for access to the non-
medical determinants of health and liai-
son with prison health services.

I would suggest a far bolder ap-
proach than Remis advocates to mini-
mize nonmedical drug use and its enor-
mously (and increasingly) costly
personal and societal consequences.

Government should confine its role
to what it can do. It is surely by now
beyond dispute that if an individual
wants to use a particular drug he or she
will do so. Drug price, poverty, the law,
warnings and the risk of violence are
clearly ineffectual deterrents. People
make their own choices and have to live
with the consequences. The important
thing is that they comprehend the facts
needed to help them decide so that the
consequences are minimized. To
achieve this (as with liquor and Al
Capone), government must take over
the supply and distribution of drugs
from the gangs. The gangs’ profit moti-
vation ensures the constant recruitment
and initiation of new users. 

Decriminalization without regula-
tion could do more harm than good. I
suggest that the right to obtain, possess
and use each drug — from marijuana
through “party drugs” to injection
drugs —  should be subject to licensure.
High quality, accurate primary preven-
tive education for the specific drug con-
cerned would be targeted precisely at
each licence applicant. A government
monopoly and affordable drugs would
go a long way toward ensuring that safe
and supervised legal injection sites
would be accepted by users.

After an initial period of enforce-
ment, this would result in a significant
shift in human resources from police,
legal and correctional service vocations
to research and preventive work in the
fields of health and the nonmedical de-
terminants of health.
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